Boy Scouts of the Philippines

National Office

181 Natividad Almeda-Lopez Street, Ermita, Manila P.O. Box 1378, Manila CPO, Philippines

E-mail: <u>bsp@scouts.org.ph</u> Website: <u>www.scouts.org.ph</u>

Tels.: (632) 528-05-55 * (632) 527-2318 to 19 * Telefax: (632) 528-05-77

08 October 2019

NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM Number __ 68 series 2019

TO : Re

: Regional Scout Directors Council Scout Executives Officers-in-Charge

SUBJECT:

Report on the Utilization of Memorandum Circular No. 2018-11 dated January 30, 2019 of the Department of the Interior and Local Government (DILG) re support to the Boy Scouts of the Philippines (BSP)

We are pleased to inform you that during the **2019 Annual National Scout Executives Conference (ANSEC)** that will be held on November 5-8, 2019 in Ormoc City, Leyte, we shall conduct a workshop on how the Councils utilized the aforementioned memorandum issued by the DILG in their respective membership campaigns.

In view of this, all Local Councils are hereby advised to prepare their written reports specifying therein the following :

- a) Strategies and activities used;
- b) Challenges encountered in the process;
- c) Reactions of the LGUs (were they open or there was a feeling of rejection);
- d) Success stories;
- e) Photo documentation of visits made to LGUs; and
- f) Membership statistical report to support the written report.

Kindly bring your written reports to the ANSEC for submission to the Secretariat after the workshop.

For information, guidance and compliance of all concerned.

ROGELIO S. VILLA, J Secretary General L

FOD/SDH.abdr